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Also…
• �Emergency 

Glass (24hrs)
• Roller Shutters
• Mirrors
• Patios
• Blinds 

• Awnings
• Skylights
• �Shower Screens
• �Wardrobe Doors
• �Aluminium 

Windows/Doors

53 Grafton St., Warwick
website: www.onestopwindowshop.com

Community Out in Force to 
Commemorate ANZAC Day
Allora RSL Sub-Branch President Jim Corby and Secretary 
Ken Ashton were overwhelmed with attendances at the Dawn 
Service and ANZAC Day Commemoration at Allora on ANZAC 
Day, the crowds seeming to continue grow with each year. The 
Dawn Service in particular, boasting many young faces as the 
younger generations embrace the real meaning of ANZAC Day 
and the sacrifices servicemen and women have made over the 
life of Australia’s military history.
Our community’s younger generations have developed a great 
respect for the achievements of their countrymen and women 
in the military arena. They also have a detailed knowledge of 
the conflicts endured and sacrifices made by fellow Australians 
in times past, and an appreciation of the effects those sacrifices 
have had on the lifestyle and freedoms we enjoy today. It is 
most pleasing for our older generations to see the enthusiasm 
of the youth of today in commemorating great national 
traditions such as ANZAC Day, knowing the tradition will be 
continued and never forgotten long into the future.
Aside from the tradition, recognition and memory at the Dawn 
Service, Allora RSL Chaplain Dennis Mooney outlined the story 
of the World War II Japanese bombing of Broome on March 
3rd, 1942. The event is not widely known, especially as time 
moves on, but it brought home to all in Memorial Park that the 
War at the time was much more than on our Nation’s door step, 
it was here.   
The Allora ANZAC Day march wound its way up Herbert Street 
and down Warwick Street to Memorial Park. The march was led 

Allora RSL Sub Branch Secretary Ken Ashton, Sub Branch President 
Jim Corby, ANZAC Day Commemoration Guest Speaker Lieutenant 

Commander Larry O'Neill RAN (Ret) and long serving Allora Sub 
Branch committee member Harry Gwynne at the Allora ANZAC Day 

Commemoration on Monday.

…Continues on page 2
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SUDOKU

Solution in classifieds section

WEATHER FORECAST
Day	 Forecast	 Min/Max
THU	 Mostly Sunny. Cool.	 2 	 19
FRI	 Decreasing Clouds. Cool.	 10 	 21
SAT	 Mostly Sunny. Cool.	 11 	 21
SUN	 Mostly Sunny. Cool.	 8 	 22
MON	 Mostly Sunny. Cool.	 9 	 23
TUE	 Partly Cloudy. Mild.	 9 	 24
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DENNY’S ENGINEERING
& WELDING PTY LTD

MANUFACTURERS, DESIGNERS and 
INSTALLERS OF COMPLETE 

SYSTEMS
Elevated Cone Base Grain Silos, 5T-675T

    GRAIN SILOS       AERATORS          CONVEYORS
    SEALED SILOS    MEAL BINS          TUBEVEYORS
    FERT. SILOS        SPECIAL SILOS   BUCKET ELEVATORS

MACHINE SHOP FACILITIES
AVAILABLE

FOR:	 - Fitting and Turning
	 - Milling of Splines and Keyways, etc
	 - Repairs to Machinery and Parts
	 - All Welding Repairs

FAX: (07) 4666 3564
22 SOUTH STREET, ALLORA QLD 4362

(07) 4666 3266

Open 6.00am - 7.30pm, every day for your 
convenience.

Warwick Street, Allora.
Ph 4666 3375 Fax 4666 3841

Nanna's Fruit Pies Single 500g/600g or 
Snack 4pk 450g-500g....................$2.59

Bulla Ice Cream 2L...........................$3.49
Wondersoft White or Mighty Soft English 

Muffins 6pk or Wonder White Bread 
700g......................................2 for $5.00

The Promenade Sponge Rolls 400g.........
	 ..............................................2 for $5.00
Berri Fruit Juice 2.4L........................$2.99
Pop Tops Drink 6pk x 250mL..2 for $6.00
Cheezels or Chickadees 110g.........$1.59
Suimin Noodles 70g................5 for $5.00
Cadbury Roses Silver 450g...........$11.99
Ferrero Rocher Gift Box 375g........$13.49
Heinz Chunky Soup or Microwave Soup 

430g...............................................$2.89
SPC Fruit 825g.................................$1.89
Kraft Easy Mac 280g........................$2.49

Crisco Oil 750mL..............................$2.99
Kikkoman Soy Sauce 250mL...........$3.39
Nestlé MIlo 750g..............................$6.99
Continental Recipe Bases 25g-50g..$1.19
Golden Crumpets or Pancakes 6pk or 

Pikelets 8pk...................................$1.99
Breaka Flavoured Milk 2L.................$4.49
Bega Natural Cheese Slices 250g...$3.99
Nanna's Waffles 200g......................$3.49

McCains Baby Peas or Corn Kernels 
500g...............................................$2.29

Ingham Chicken Breast Tenders 400g......
	 .......................................................$5.49
Omo Laundry Powder 500g.............$2.99
VIP Chilled Dog Food Roll 3kg........$4.99
Sistema Klip It 6pk...........................$8.99
Rexona Deodorant 100g.........2 for $8.00
Eveready Heavy Duty Red Batteries AA 

20pk...............................................$6.99

FRUIT & VEG
Premium Pink Lady Apples … $2.88 kg

Premium Kent Pumpkin … 99¢ kg
Farm Fresh Continental 
Cucumbers … $1.25 ea
Loose Brown Onions … $1.28 kg
Premium Kiwi Fruit … 5 for $2.00

DELI SPECIALS
Australian Pork Leg Roast … $6.99 kg

Shortcut Bacon … $9.99 kg
Australian Premium 

Beef Mince … $8.99 kg
Australian Lamb Leg 
Roast … $10.59 kg

Turkey Breast … $19.99 kg

SPECIALS AVAILABLE 02/05/2011 - 08/05/2011

NEXT
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The Stanthorpe 
Salvation Army 

Band lead the Allora 
ANZAC Day march 

down Warwick 
Street to Memorial 
Park ANZAC Day 
Commemoration. 

Following the 
march are 

vehicles from the 
Warwick Veteran 
& Vintage Vehicle 
Club transporting 

servicemen as part 
of the march.

Photo © Kristen 
Henry, Empire 
Photographics

by the Stanthorpe Salvation Army band and followed by a line-
up of servicemen & women, school students from the Allora 
State School and St. Patrick’s Primary School, community 
groups and a wonderful parade of veteran & vintage vehicles 
transporting servicemen to the ANZAC Day Commemoration.
Lieutenant Commander Larry O’Neill RAN (Ret.) was guest 
speaker, travelling from Westbrook for the ANZAC Day 
Commemoration, his speech including details of the events of 
the Korean War battle of Kapyong, 60 years ago on April 24th 
this year.
Lieutenant Commander O’Neill & Allora Sub-Branch President 
Jim Corby laid a wreath on behalf of the Allora RSL Sub 
Branch, followed by other organizations, schools and 
individuals. Allora State School Captains Abbey Harrison and 

Anthony Bannister assisted in the Commemoration, reciting the 
Allora “Roll of Honour”.
After the Commemorative Service, lunch was served in the 
RSL Hall.

Glyn Rees

Continued from page 1…

Fluoride commissioning rescheduled
Southern Downs Regional Council has rescheduled 
commissioning of fluoride for the Warwick and Stanthorpe 
water supplies to early May to allow for further fine-tuning of the 
new system.
The decision was made after testing yesterday found the new 
fluoride analysers were taking in air as well as water and as a 

precaution any fluoride dosing was immediately suspended.
“The analysers are a safety barrier designed to shut down the 
dosing should a high level of fluoride enter the system,” said 
Mayor Ron Bellingham.
“It is essential that these are working perfectly and this Council 
will not add any more fluoride to the water until they are.
“Only minute amounts of fluoride were added during the initial 
testing, well below the maximum for safe drinking water 
guidelines, so there is no question of the water supply being 
safe in the meantime.”
Council engineers and contractors will work on the issue, with 
re-commissioning of fluoride into the water likely for the first 
week of May 2011.



ALLORA GRAIN
and MILLING

Buyers and Sellers of all types of 
Seeds and Produce.

GRAIN and SEED WHOLESALE MERCHANTS
Ask for our price before 

dealing elsewhere.

For up-to-the-minute prices …

PHONE 4666 3293
After Hours 4666 3195

We also Sell Grain and Produce in small 
lots to the general public.
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RAILWAY HOTEL

May Specials
Johnnie Walker Red Scotch 700mL...... 	 $32.99
Jim Beam White Bourbon 700mL........ 	 $32.99
Wild Turkey 86.8% Bourbon 700mL.... 	 $39.99
Smirnoff Vodka 700mL......................... 	 $31.99
Baileys Irish Cream 700mL.................. 	 $25.99
Black Douglas RTD 375mL can.....6pk	 $17.99
Bundaberg UP RTD 375mL can.....6pk	 $21.99
Jack Daniels RTD 375mL can........6pk	 $16.99
Cruiser Range 275mL Stub.............4pk	 $12.99
Acrobat Wine Range 750mL................. 	 $3.99
Eaglehawk Wine Range 750mL............ 	 $6.99
Brown Brothers Crouchen range 750mL	$11.99
Brown Brothers Zibibbo 750mL........... 	 $12.99
Yellowglen Yellow range 750mL.......... 	 $9.99
Yalumba Traditional Casks 2L.............. 	 $11.99
VB 375mL stubs...........................24pk	 $43.99
Carlton Mid 375mL can................30pk	 $38.99
Tooheys Extra Dry 345mL stubs..24pk	 $42.99

SPECIALS END 31 MAY 2011
OR WHILE STOCKS LAST.

Thursday Pasta Night
TONIGHT Thursday 28th April

Pasta Primavera and Garlic Bread … $10.00
6.00pm - 8.00pm ~ dine in or take away
Any queries phone 4666 3402

ALLORA

BAD JOKE OF THE WEEK
A teacher was giving a lesson on the 

circulation of the blood. Trying to make the 
matter clearer, he said: "Now, students, if I 
stood on my head the blood, as you know, 

would run into it, and I should turn red in the 
face."

"Yes, sir," the boys said.

"Then why is it that while I am standing 
upright in the ordinary position the blood 

doesn't run into my feet?"

A voice from the back of the room shouted, 
"'It's because yer feet ain't empty." 

Mother's Day Brunch
Sunday 8th May, 9.00am - 11.00am

Mothers Day
8th May 2011

Don't forget your MUM!

•• Catalogue out now! ••
Loads of NEW stock in NOW…

•• Including Country Style ••
•• Laybys and Gift Vouchers available! ••

G. SMITH
Electronics & Rentals

DIGITAL ANTENNA INSTALLATIONS

Phone/Fax 07 4661 3534
Home 07 4667 0788
Mob 0421 509 239

Relocating to - 168 PRATTEN ST., WARWICK

There was action aplenty at 
the Allora Showgrounds over 
the Easter weekend with the 
Allora & District Campdraft 
Association's 4th annual 

Campdraft.
ABOVE: Dianne Fuller is 
in the thick of the action 
in the “Flynn Electrical/

Invergarry Equine Centre” 
Encouragement Draft on 

Easter Sunday.

Full results of the ADCA 2011 
Campdraft will appear in next 

week's Allora Advertiser.

Allora & District Campdraft Assoc President Glen Holmes in campdraft action at the ADCA 2010 campdraft

Auction Action Underway
Allora Show secretary Wendy Ardrey has kick started the 
campaign for the 2011 Allora Community Auction. And given 
the sheer size of the event so she should. While we may not 
hear the auctioneers chants until auction day on the June long 
weekend, the event annually has thousands of bargain hunters 
descending upon Allora for arguably the largest auction in the 
southern hemisphere. Mrs. Ardrey needs volunteers if this giant 
fundraiser is to be equal to the successes of past years, the 
great benefit being the significant funds that are channeled 
back into our community through voluntary organisations and 
charities. The Allora community always answers the call, but for 
all to flow smoothly, the volunteer rosters need formulating as 
soon as possible.  If you can't physically be there to help, home 
cooked cakes, biscuits or hot meals for Auction weekend would 
also be a tremendous help. 

The people and auction items come from everywhere in the 
thousands, with bookings generally from across southern 
Queensland and northern NSW,  so those attending should 
think soon about booking your stay at one of Allora’s three 
hotels and delightful Bed & Breakfasts.
If you feel you can assist as a volunteer, advise Wendy Ardrey 
on 4667 3778.
 Remember if you have anything to sell at the auction, bookings 
open on May 1st until 2200 items are reached. This usually 
takes 7 - 10 days. Ring Shirley Cornhill on 4666  3394 or 
0427 100 210. 

Glyn Rees



Looking Back…
Early Days in the Allora District

Frederick Charles Leney was born on Headington Hill 
Station, Clifton, in 1875. His father, George Thomas Leney, 
was overseer on Headington Hill and a former Crimean War 
veteran. In 1879 the family moved to a farm on the 
Goomburra Exchange Lands to the south of Allora. Fred 
Leney served with the 3rd Battalion, Australian 
Commonwealth Horse, during the Boer War and died in 
Brisbane at the age of 95. Toward the end of his life he 
recorded some of his memories of his early days in Allora.
“Our farm was built up from virgin soil growing wheat, 
maize, linseed, barley and lucerne. Fruit trees proved quite 
a successful venture until the invasion of the fruit fly, 
brought in through fruit cases imported from America. My 
father then got the idea of raising young pigs and selling 
them as weaners rather than growing them out as baconers. 
He bought 20 sows but forgot that 20 sows breed a lot of 
piglets. He finished up with the sows, and yards full of 
young stock and no market. It was no good going back to 
grain because when there was a crop there was no demand 
and when there was a demand there was half a crop or 
none at all. 
The farm was then planted with lucerne and we went into 
fat lambs, which went the same way as the pigs. Customers 
could have the pick of the ration mob for 3/6 per head. We 
learned to keep the ration mob small because the buyers 
wanted to feel the tails of every sheep in the mob to pick out 
the fattest.
Allora has produced quite an array of notable people over 
the years. The first in my memory being Kitty and Charlotte, 
two black women who lived in the Police Paddock for years; 
Jack Young (better known as “Dirty Jack”) who had been 
the Queen’s Courier at some distant time; Barney McKenna, 
Director of Education; George Pugh, Inspector of Police; 
and “Paddy Perkins” our celebrated black tracker, not 
forgetting Adam Rickert and Isaac Hardwick who invented 
the corn husker and sheller, each with his own patent. All of 
these people I can remember well.
A couple of amusing incidents come to mind. A local farmer 
went to town with his wife and baby to celebrate New Year’s 
Eve. They stayed late and indulged too heavily and indeed 
were a bit merry. Before leaving town they rolled the baby 
in blankets and placed him in the back of the spring cart but 
forgot to put up the tail board. The horses were keen to get 
home and started off at a fast pace. On reaching home no 
baby! They found the little fellow, none the worse, no doubt 
in future they put up the tail board. 
The other incident took place at the annual race meeting at 
the Allora racecourse. In those days women only had hand 
sewing machines which only did chain stitch. If you pulled 
the right end of the chain stitch you could undo the whole 
seam. This is what happened to one of the jockey’s pants. 
The right end must have become caught in something and 
as he rode his trouser leg began to flap. He was so keen on 
the race that he did not notice it and thought that the 
weather had turned suddenly chilly. The cheering of the 
crowd was very encouraging and he thought that he was 
the favourite jockey in the race. The poor boy never lived it 
down.”
(In 1907 George Leney sold the family farm “Lipscomb” and 
moved into a new house, also called “Lipscomb”, in Darling 
Street, Allora. It was here that he and his wife Ellen 
celebrated their Golden Wedding in 1914).

Please visit our web site www.allora-and-district-historical-society-inc.com

PO BOX 1299

SHAUN HENRY
PLUMBER - DRAINER - GASFITTER

BSA Authority Lic. No. 707361

Gas Appliance Repairs & 
Installations

35 Warwick Street, Allora

Phone
4666 3006

- FREE QUOTES -
Prompt attention to all needs
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Rebate Reduces Soon: This Could 
Cost You $1,200
If you have considered installing solar electricity to your home, 
the generous government rebates that apply will reduce by 
$1200 for all systems installed after the 1st July.  With rising 
electricity costs every year, switching to Solar is both good for 
your wallet and the environment.
The government rebate that you receive depends on the size 
of the system that is installed. To receive the maximum rebate 
you must have your system installed before the 30th of June. 
With this in mind the Solar industry is very busy keeping up with 
demand and soon orders will be finalised and consumers will 
miss out on the higher rebates.
You should order your system ASAP in order to be certain that 
it is installed well before the 30th of June and you do not miss 
out on the extra $1,200.
Solar Bonus Scheme

This Scheme commenced on 1 July 2008 
and will run for 20 years from that date. 
Under this scheme the excess electricity 
that your system generates and feeds back 
into the gird will receive a generous rebate. 
The bonus is paid for the balance of the 20 
yrs from 1 July 2008. The electricity that 
your system generates and which you use 
during the day will save you 21.35 cents, 
(the current standard rate for this area). But 
the electricity which you generate and don’t 
use is fed back into the grid, and you earn 
44 cents per kilowatt on the electricity 
returned to the grid. (Depending on your 
electricity supplier you can even earn up to 
.52 cents per kilowatt).
From my experience many households use 
on average only about .5 kw per hour during 
the day time. A 2kw system will produce 2 
kw of power during every effective sunlight 
hour. The average number of sunlight hours 
for this area is regarded as being about 
4.5hrs. This is very conservative and takes 
into account the different seasons and 
weather patterns. A 2kw system will therefore 
produce on average 9kw per day. If you use 
.5 kw per hour of this you will save 47 cents 

per day. And if you feed back the balance into the grid you can 
earn $2.97 per day, so the total saving/earnings is up to$3.44 
per day, or $1,255 per annum tax –free. This is equivalent to 
around 21% per annum return on your cost. If you leave it until 
after the rebate decreases the effective return will drop to 
around18% per annum. So it is sure worth getting me to give 
you an obligation free quote ASAP. Call local Representative 
Fred Dickman on 0418 421 584 today. Fred is a trained 
Sustainability Assessor and will also show you ways to 
reduce your electricity usage.

THE RAILWAY HOTEL - Any queries phone 4666 3402

PERFORMING LIVE AT…        RAILWAY HOTEL ALLORA

FRIDAY NIGHT 6th MAY, 8.00PM-12.00AMSue Reiser & Ruka

Stanthorpe awarded for recycling
Stanthorpe may be colloquially known as the capital of cool but 
now it can also confidently call itself a recycling giant.
The Granite Belt town was recognised on Saturday night at the 
Keep Australia Beautiful Australian Tidy Towns Awards 
2010/2011, winning the national Resource Recovery & Waste 
Management category award.
Mayor Ron Bellingham accepted the award at a ceremony held 
in Beechworth, Victoria. 
“Stanthorpe can be rightly proud of this achievement,” Mayor 
Ron Bellingham said.  
“It stems from a community wide embracement of better waste 
management which Council has happily supported with new 
initiatives like kerbside recycling.
“I congratulate Stanthorpe residents and Southern Downs 
Regional Council staff on their achievements in this area – it’s 
a credit to all involved.”
Tidy Towns National Judge Dick Olienski complimented the 
Stanthorpe Tidy Towns Committee for the dedication and hard 
work of its members who have embraced conservation 
programs with enthusiasm. 
He highlighted the introduction of Council’s new Resource 
Recovery and Transfer Station, extensive kerbside recycling 
programs and a litter canopy to cover the centre’s waste 
disposal area as award winners. 
The Resource Recovery and Transfer Station is successfully 
operated by staff of the Endeavour Foundation. 
It was designed to improve and increase recycling and 

recovery of resources Mr Olesinski said Stanthorpe's Resource 
Recovery program has achieved important milestones that 
have significantly improved waste management in the area. 
Before the centre was operational, the only items that were 
recycled were green waste, scrap metal and vehicle oil. 
Chairman of Keep Australia Beautiful National Association, 
Don Chambers, said: “Congratulations to the community of 
Stanthorpe who have shown great commitment and leadership 
in local sustainability practices and education.” 
Lithgow in New South Wales won the overall national title of 
Australia‟s Tidiest Town for 2010/11.

Mayor Ron Bellingham and Kath Bellingham accept the Stanthorpe award.

Call MAL or NOEL
PH 07 4666 2210  -  MOB 0409 163 027

Norco Bowdler, 120 Allora-Clifton Road, Allora

Good supplies of…
OATS including -

MOOLA, RIEL, DROVER, DAWSON, ALGERIAN, 
SUAL, QUAMBY and WARREGO

BARLEY including -
TALLON, GRIMMETT, KAPUTAR, CORVETTE and 

DICTATOR FORAGE
LUCERNE SEEDS including -

SEQUEL, TRIFECTA, SILVERADO, U.QL-1, RYE 
GRASSES and CLOVERS & PASTURE MIX

Stockists of…Bulk / 1 Tonne Bulk Bag / 40kgFERTILISER
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Intrepid Traveler Heads to Greece
In another time he may have partnered Marco Polo across 
Asia, Francis Drake around the world or perhaps Captain 
James Cook, but Allora’s 25 year old Tim Hentschel is your 
modern globetrotter, adventurer, having visited 29 countries 
around the world.  
Outside of the usual holiday trips with his family growing up in 
Allora, had not been bitten by the travel bug. But an opportunity 
to visit elder brother Ross in England in 2004 resulted in an itch 
that has had Tim travelling the globe since.
As an adventurous 21 year old in April 2007, Tim headed to 
Turkey for three weeks, the first stage of a trip that would see 
him away from home for 17 months. A particular attraction in 
Turkey was to attend the ANZAC Day commemoration at 
Gallipoli. He describes his emotions as fever pitch as dawn 
broke on ANZAC Cove, the sound of the “Last Post” echoing 
from a point so steeped in Australia’s history.  For Tim his April 
25th visit to ANZAC Cove, will remain among the most moving 
and proud moments he will experience. 
From one of the oldest continuously inhabited regions in the 
world, Tim headed for the mother country, taking up residence 
in London. He wasn’t short on local faces in the “Old Dart”, 
Allora friends Anissa Stevens,  Vicki Sparksman, Alanna 
Chandler and Emma Vivian also enjoying life in Britain. Based 
in London as he was, further travel through Europe was 
obvious.  A fortnight in Spain saw our traveler visit the Valencian 
town of Buñol, taking part in the Festival La Tomatina, a famous 
event that has truckloads of tomatoes dumped in the town’s 
narrow streets and travelers from around the world taking part 
in a tomato throwing free for all.
Then it was back “home” to Fulham, 
before visiting Wales in September 
2007.  He managed to see the 
“Wallabies” deal out a 32 - 20 hiding to 
Wales at Cardiff’s magnificent 
Millennium Stadium during the 2007 
Rugby World Cup. But as a resident of 
Fulham he became one of the faithful, 
supporting the local football (soccer) 
club, English Premier League’s Fulham 
FC. 
The intrepid traveler was back at 
Heathrow Airport in December 2007, 
jetting off for a three week stay in 
Canada and the USA. This included a 
white Christmas in Canada and a link 
up with Allora friends Jon and Tim 
Gleeson.  Soon after returning to 
London it wasn’t long before he added 
Ireland to his list of “conquered” 
countries. 
A month long visit by parents Glenn & 

Marg Hentschel and brother Ross saw the family exploring  
eastern Europe, including Wales, Ireland, Northern Ireland, 
Scotland, France and Tim’s home turf, England. A particular 
high point of this trip was a visit to Villers-Bretonneux in 
northern France. The Australian War Memorial in France is 
located in Villers-Bretonneux and in front of it lays the graves 
of over 770 Australian soldiers. April 2008 saw the Hentschel 
family members at Villers-Bretonneux on ANZAC Day, the 
commemoration including a special dawn service marking the 

90th anniversary of the World War II battle of 24 & 25 of April 
1918. 
Tim was off again in August, firstly for a fortnight wandering and 
sailing around Croatia, and then three weeks exploring the 
mysteries of Egypt. The Egyptian excursion included a cruise 
down the Nile, and of course experience of the magnificence 
and mystique of the pyramids. To mark the special life 
experience Tim called his sister Gretta for her birthday 
while standing on one of the pyramids, structures  that 
have existed for 1000’s of years, that remain one of the 
most beautiful and complex mysteries of the modern 
world.
After the Egyptian expedition, the globe trotter embarked 
on a month long European tour, heading off to experience 
Greece, Poland and Germany, as well as Amsterdam in 
Holland, a city that Tim considered a real “eye opener”. 
Poland has special memories, especially a visit to the 
site of the World War II Auschwitz Concentration Camp. 
The place where over 1.1 million people were murdered 
still oozed a horrid atmosphere, bred from the atrocities 
committed there. 
On the brighter side, he recalls Germany’s Oktoberfest 
for much happier reasons. With the beer coming in litre 
steins, “the Germans have it that their beer is pure, and 
so no hangovers”, so Tim was told. Given his own 
experiences he has to disagree. 
By October 2008 it was time to point the compass 
towards Allora, but not directly, not before a week 
stopover in Hong Kong .
In between traversing the globe, Tim is among the 
smiling staff at Warwick’s B & K Motors, a highly 
respected motor mechanic better known as “Timmy Two 
Shoes”.  While home in Allora he resides with loyal 
housemates in the heart of Allora suburbia, and 
recognizes his Wattles team mate Jason Nightingale as 
the “Best & Fairest” housemate he has had, Jason 
loyally dons the apron keeping up the house appearances 
over Tim’s lengthy absences.

In April 2009 he again bid Allora farewell jetting off for a four 
month work experience in Ireland. Alas, work opportunities 
were tight given the Irish recession at the time, however he 
landed a novel job at an adventure farm at Navan, an hour 
north of Dublin. “Home” on the farm was a stone walled 1760 
vintage house. The notion of living in a house that was built 
prior to Captain Cook stumbling on the east coast of Australia 
bares thinking about.  After six weeks at Navan, Tim was 
enlisted as an activities leader at a summer camp in Dublin. 
Ireland allowed him so many special memories, including the 
opportunity to “kiss the Blarney Stone”. 
The travel bug was biting by August and the wallet suitably 
packed, so it was off on a five week tour with friends, this time 
taking in the wonders of France, Switzerland, Monaco, Italy, 
Austria, Hungary, Slovakia, Czech Republic, Poland, Germany 
and Belgium. 
On his return, and with the budget looking a little ragged, Tim 
was considering heading back to the “Best Little Town on the 
Downs” when he was lured into cruising the Greek Islands for 
three months as a marine maintenance engineer, bobbing 
around the Mediterranean Sea. He was home for an Aussie 
Christmas in 2009, but not before a short stopover in Finland, 
and two weeks in New Zealand.
In November last year he decided to head off the “beaten 
track”, to Katmandu in central Asia, embarking on a 17 day 
group expedition. The trip saw him exploring the landscapes 
and cultures in an area known as the “roof of the world”, and 

Tim Hentschel, with parents Glenn & 
Marg Hentschel combining some post 

Wattles footy match and overseas send 
off refreshments at the Railway Hotel on 

Sunday evening.

At the helm of the yacht he oversees, Tim navigates through the Greek islands.

Tim Hentschel taking in the sights of Hong Kong

…Continues on page 10

DAVEY
Electrical & Solar

Elec. Lic. No.  39552 Solar Accr. No. A1278492

Ph: 07 4666 3461 Mob: 0408 717 624 

 �Electrical Installations, 
Repairs and Quotes

 �Irrigation and Farm Services
 TV Antennas and Cabling
 �Appliance Testing

 �Your Professional Local CEC Accredited 
Solar Supplier and Installer

 �Supply and Install Grid Connect Solar 
Systems



WARWICK – ALLORA – 4661 7513
DARLING DOWNS SEPTIC SERVICE

SEPTIC TANK CLEANING
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ALLORA 
BUTCHERY

FREE DELIVERY
EFTPOS AVAILABLE

WEEKLY SPECIALS
T Bone....................................... $16.99 kg
Eye Fillet.................................... $25.00 kg
Bacon Bones............................... $5.99 kg
Chicken Cordon Bleu................ $16.99 ea

(WHILE STOCKS LAST)

★ ★  Now making Family Pies  ★ ★
68 Herbert Street, Allora.  -  Grant Lollback

Ph 4666 3355 - 0407 795 439

QLD 
Sausage 

KIng 2010 

Chicken 
Winner

QLD
Butchers 

Choice Winner 

Hot Pot 

Casserole

2011

May -  
Fri 6	 Cent Sale - Victoria Hill Public Hall

	 Victoria Hill Hall, 7.00pm

Sun 15	 Wattles vs. Highfields

	 Platz Oval Clfton

Thu 19	� Raise The Spirit Local Chaplaincy Motivational 

Project

	 Warwick West State School, 6.00pm

Fri 20	 Warwick 150 Birthday Celebration events

- Sun 29	 Check website www.warwick150.com for event details

Fri 27	 St Patrick’s Rattle of the Brains Trivia Night

	 Allora Community Hall

Sun 29	 Wattles vs. Dalby - Rod Frahm Memorial Shield

	 Platz Oval Clfton

June -  
Sun 12	 Wattles vs. Pittsworth

	 Platz Oval Clfton

Mon 13	 Allora Community Auction

	 Allora Showgrounds

Sun 26	 Wattles vs. Gatton

	 Platz Oval Clfton

July -  
Sun 17	 Wattles vs. Goondiwindi

	 Platz Oval Clfton

Sat 30	 Wattles Race Day

	 Platz Oval Clfton

Sun 31	 Wattles vs. Brothers

	 Platz Oval Clfton

August -  
Sun 14	 Wattles vs. Warwick - Legends of League Day

	 Platz Oval Clfton

October -  
Sat 1	 Allora High Tea

	 Kiwi & Sue Steven's

Sat 8	 Wattles Banquet

	 Platz Oval Clfton

Fri 14	 St. Patrick's Parish Fete

	 St. Patrick's School Grounds

Mon 31	 Allora Swimming Club Melbourne Cup Calcutta

	 Railway Hotel Allora

November -  
Tue 1	� Allora Swimming Club Melbourne Cup 

Luncheon

	 Railway Hotel Allora

Fri 4 - 	� Allora State School Celebrates 100 Years on

- Sun 6	 Warwick St

	 Allora State School

IMPORTANT INFORMATION for the inclusion of calendar entries - Clients must 

advertise their events in The Allora Advertiser in a display (box) advertisement 

sized at least 2 column x 8 cm. Clients will then automatically receive, as a 

bonus, a calendar entry. These entries will be in a 2 line format as above, 

starting in bold with date and event, and venue and time.

If people wish to contact The Allora Advertiser and discuss their particular 

needs, please feel free to do so. Ph 4666 3128.

Events Calendar

Law No. 7: Law of Cat Elongation 
- A cat can make her body long enough 
to reach just about any counter top that 
has anything remotely interesting on it

Sootie's Cat Laws…

climbing 5,800 metres to the base camp used by those 
attempting an ascent of Mt Everest, the world’s highest peak. 
From the base camp, it’s another 3,000 metres up to the peak 
of Everest. The group of twelve took 12 days to reach the base 
camp, and only five days to return. 
After returning home to rejuvenate in the crisp Darling Downs 
air, Allora’s own adventurer jetted off again last Friday for a six 
month stint in the Greek Islands. “It’s a tough job, but someone 
has to do it”, and Tim Hentschel is a man that doesn’t just think 
about it, he does it. By now he will be back in his skipper role 
in a yacht weaving among the Greek Islands with holiday 
makers aboard. However, he will have a break from that 
“monotony” with a brief visit to Bali in July for a friend’s 
wedding.
At this point in his explorations, Tim Hentschel nominates 
Edinburgh as his favourite city and admits to a real passion for 
the Scottish countryside, considers Croatia as a favourite 
country among some spectacular locations and the Irish people 
as special.
Au revoir Tim, we’ll see him for Christmas later this year, but 
don’t think for one minute Allora’s own adventurer hasn’t 
already considered the next of many challenges that are 
beckoning.

Glyn Rees

Tim suitably rugged up at Kala Patar, which at an altitude of 5,800 
metres is the best view point for Mount Everest, towering in the 

background.

On Sunday 17th April, Allora community members joined with the Allora Combined Churches in a service and procession of witness to celebrate Palm 
Sunday. The special event began in the grounds of the Uniting Church in Warwick Street with a Gospel Reading. The procession, with a donkey at the 

lead, was a re-enactment of the entry of Jesus into Jerusalem, beginning the celebration of Easter. The procession wound it's way down Warwick Street, 
along Herbert Street and down Drayton Street to Stuart Henry Park where a short prayer service was held. After the procession a shared lunch was 

enjoyed by all at St. David’s Church Hall.

Continued from page 9…

Manhattan to play again at Warwick’s 
150th birthday bash
Much loved local band Manhattan will reform after 11 years as 
the headline act at the Warwick 150th Mayoral Gala Charity 
Dinner on Saturday May 28.
The band which was famous in the 1980s and 90s played all 
across the Darling Downs and in Brisbane and was the talk of 
the music scene at the height of their fame.
Lead singer Peter Tanner is excited about the upcoming 

performance, with proceeds from the dinner going to local 
charities.
Other entertainment at the Black Tie dinner will include 
historical trivia, a charity auction and dance acts.
“One-hundred-and-fifty year is a very important milestone for 
our community and I’m delighted to host this gala dinner dance 
to mark the occasion,” said Mayor Ron Bellingham.
“In yesteryear, the dinner dance was the social hub of the 
community, and we’re looking to revive that with an entertaining 
modern twist,” Cr Bellingham said.
“We’re putting that all to the benefit of the local community by 
donating proceeds to local charities.”
The dinner is proudly supported by Mission Australia 
Employment Solutions.
Anyone can book tickets to the gala dinner, but people are 
urged to get in quickly as fifty percent of the 30 available tables 
have already been booked.
Tickets are $90 per person and tables of 10 are available.  Call 
4661 0300 or visit Southern Downs Regional Council customer 
service counter at 64 Fitzroy Street Warwick to book your 
tickets.
There are a whole series of events celebrating Warwick’s 150th 
birthday between May 20 and May 29.  For details visit www.
warwick150.com.

Letters From Les
BLESS  'EM  ALL
Bless 'em all, the long and the short and the tall
Bless 'em all, bless 'em all
The long and the short and the tall
Bless all the sergeants and W.O. Ones
Bless all the corp'rals and their blinking sons
For we're saying good-bye to them all
As back to their billets they crawl
You'll get no promotion this side of the ocean
So cheer up my lads Bless 'em all,

Those who can remember World War II may well remember 
George Formby singing this song at that time.

Well, bless 'em all, the long and the short and the tall who 
graced the church doors over Easter… and especially those 
who will be there next Sunday.  Commonly called Low Sunday 
it is renowned for low attendances!

The scriptures say that man looks on the outward appearance, 
but God looks on the heart. Samuel was seeking a new King for 
Israel.  He found it in David, the shepherd boy.

Up from the ranks, so to speak.  Faithfulness and stickability 
in good measure brings reward.  How are you going in these 
areas?

We all come adrift sometimes, but staying adrift… now that not 
so good.

Les Monaghan



Chris Burns PLUMBING AND 
GAS FITTING

• All plumbing, drainage, roof & gutter repairs
• New installations  • Blocked drains  • Hot water 
systems  • Burst pipes  • Toilet, tap repairs  • New 

gas installations, repairs, service & alterations  
• Form 8 specialists  • Caravan gas inspections  
• Back flow  • Buying or selling inspections

Ph/Fax: 07 4666 6064
Mob: 0419 781 053

Inverramsay Rd, Goomburra

Servicing All Areas - FREE QUOTES

BSA 724183

	 JSL Spot Spraying
	 • Contract spot spraying
	 • 4WD ATV and ute spray pack
	 • Chemcert Accredited  • Liability insurance

Contact James anytime…   

0407 103 998

Spraying around -   • sheds   
• fence lines   • silos   • paddocks   
• stockyards   • dams, gullys, etc.

PAINTING
Fully Qualified Local Tradesman
Phone Bill

Small jobs a specialty
0411 590 201

FREE
QUOTES

BSA
70740

TREES, SHRUBS & PLANTS
• LANDSCAPING  • ADVANCED TREES  

• LANDSCAPE DESIGN
MARK EVERINGHAM PROJECTS

“Sunnyside” Nobby - Ph 4696 3246 - Fax 4696 3256
Mobile 0428 987 412

LOCAL BUSINESSES & TRADERSPh 4666 3128
Fax 4666 3822

Ph 4666 3128
Fax 4666 3822

• Contract Spraying   • Harvesting
• 36ft Swather  • Hay Sales
• Round Baling

PHONE:
0429 663 411

NOLAN PASTORAL CO.

DWAN DRILLING & WATER SERVICES

PH 4666 6013 or 0428 612 106 

• Bore Drilling, Cleaning & Pump Testing   • Installation & 
Repairs of all Pumps   • Windmills & Irrigation Systems   
• Centre Pivots etc.   • Bobcat with Trencher, Posthole 

Digger & Excavator Attachments   • Semi-Trailer Crane Truck

337 Berat Forest Springs 
Rd., Allora  Qld  4362

MOBILE HAIRDRESSER
Fully Qualified Hairdresser (relocated from Brisbane)

• �Pensioner Perm from $55 
incl. hair cut

• �Foil from $70 incl. hair cut
• �Mens Cuts 

from $10 - $20

• Ladies Cuts from $15 - $25
• �Childrens to Teenagers Cut 

from $8 - $18.

CALL CHRISTINA 0404 498 004

STEELE RUDD 
24HR TOWING
◆ �RACQ Towing Contractor
◆ All Insurance Companies
◆ �Farm Machinery 

Transport
◆ �Accident & Breakdown 

Recovery
◆ Local and Interstate
◆ Free Quotes

Bob Malone

07 4696 3222
“Towing is Our Business”

Wilson & Rigby Motor Body Repairs
82 Herbert Street, Allora

	✔ Digital Image Quoting	 ✔ �Insurance and Private Smash Repairs 	
	✔ Low Bake Oven Booth	 ✔ Car-O-Liner Measuring System
	✔ Tilt Tray Towing 	 ✔ Supporting customer’s right to select 
	✔ Windscreen Replacements		  their own repairer

 Peter Morton - Mobile 0407 116 391 - vengabu@bigpond.net.au

Phone (07) 4666 3311  Fax (07) 4666 3511

Floor Sanding & Polishing
4 Boards Replaced

4 Staircases and Decks Sanded
4 Free Quotes

Phone George - 0402 521 961
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Mobile 0417 784 185
Fax 4666 2096      Q.B.S.A. 24838

Lot 8, Allora 
Industrial Estate

ALLORA BUILDING & LANDSCAPING
Supplier of Quarry Products
BOBCAT HIRE

• Trencher
• Post Holes

• Small Tip Truck

STEELE RUDD
CONTAINER 

HIRE & SALES
 v 20 foot
 v Secure Storage
 v Relocatable
 v On Site Storage
 v Vermin Proof
 v Delivery Available

Bob Malone
Ph: 07 4696 3222

P&K CONCRETING
• Shed Floors  • Driveways  

• Patios  • Paths  • Cover-Tex
SERVICING 
ALL AREAS

FREE QUOTES

QBSA
1091869

CALL 0400 186 756 - AH 4666 3568

SPECIALISING IN DECORATIVE CONCRETE FOR NEW & OLD

LOCALLY 
OWNED & 
OPERATED

ALLORA INDEPENDENT STEEL
Barron Street, Hendon, M/S 765, Allora.

Phone 4666 3502
For all your Steel Requirements.

Call in and get a quote on your next job.
For Pipe, Panels, Posts and Gutter and Barge for 

the shed, we have it all in stock.

FARRIER
Servicing…
Allora and
surrounding
areas

Tim Sloan
- TRIMS $30 per horse

- SHOEING $80 per horse
Discounts for multiples

PH: 07 4666 2246   MOB: 0422 342 554

Rally Girls Ready for Goondi-Gold 
Coast Trek
Last year we saw and heard a purple HQ Holden cruising 
Allora’s streets that had local business identities & sponsors 
Jon Constable, David & Zita Dwan and Robyn Miles “a shakin”, 
& squealing "ooh-eee", & mumbling “It looks like a ‘Purple 
People Eater’ to me”. And for the purposes of the Great 
Endeavour Rally that’s just what it was, the vehicle prepared 
and driven by all girl crew Bev O’Halloran, Lyn Wright & Margie 
Ciccotelli.
The ladies were among 80 vehicles that traversed southern 
Queensland & north east New South Wales, all in support of 
the Endeavour Foundation. They raised $13,900 in their 
community before heading off last year, including amazing 
support from home base Allora. In full “people eating” costume, 
and with the lyrics of Sheb Woolley’s 1958 hit bellowing, Bev, 
Lyn & Margie won first place overall in the cruise section of the 
rally, first in Class A and also scooped the “Spirit of Endeavour” 
award.
It’s on again the 12 – 21 of July, the “Great Endeavour Rally”, 
this year ‘Goondiwindi to the Gold Coast via the Golden West”. 
The intrepid female rally drivers will be back in the driver’s seat, 
but the HQ will reappear in Hippie theme, along with the girls 
and new crew member “Charity”. This year the ladies are 
“raising dust & dollars for people with a disability”, guiding the 
“Hippie Holden HQ” through western centres including 
Wyandra, Charleville, Tambo, Tooloombilla & Miles finishing at 
Sea World on the Gold Coast.
A wine tasting evening fundraiser held April 8th got the 2011 
rally campaign off to a magnificent start, with over 60 people 

Students to Put Chemistry on the 
Big Screen  
Allora students are being challenged to create a short film to 
celebrate the International Year of Chemistry 2011.  
Held as part of the SCINEMA Festival of Science Film, the 
Student Film Challenge asks young film‐makers to create their 
own five minute film with a chemistry theme.   
The films will be judged according to age groups and additional 
prizes will be awarded for humor, technical merit, and the 
ability to explain complex concepts.  
Finalist films will form part of SCINEMA’s travelling Festival of 
Science Film and will be played to an  audience  of  more  than  
20,000  people  during  August.  The  young  film  makers  will  
also  have  the opportunity to present their films at their local 
SCINEMA venue.  Festival Director Cris Kennedy is 
encouraging all students to get involved in the competition.
“Many of the students who enter the Challenge go on to do 
some pretty amazing things – a previous year’s winner is now 
working on a documentary for the BBC,” he says.  
The International Year of Chemistry 2011 is a worldwide 
celebration of the achievements of chemistry and its 
contributions to the well‐being of humankind. In Australia, IYC 
2011 initiatives are lead by the Royal Australian Chemical 
Institute (RACI).  
RACI President David Wood says the Student Film Challenge 
is a great way for students to get involved in IYC 2011 
activities.  
“The competition offers an excellent opportunity for students 
to explore chemistry, its importance and relevance to everyday 
life, and bring their findings to life on the big screen,” he says.  
To enter the Challenge visit www.csiro.au/scinema/enter/
index.html. Entries close 13 May 2011. For more information 
about the IYC 2011 visit www.iyc2011.org.au

$2 MILLION JACKPOT
TUESDAY, 3rd MAY

$4 MILLION JACKPOT
THIS SATURDAY, 30th APRIL

Join our store syndicate or grab a Jumbo 
Quickpick

$6 MILLION JACKPOT
THIS THURSDAY, 28th APRIL

Latest HORSE DEALS, 
BETTER HOMES & 

GARDENS, RUGBY LEAGUE 
WEEK, GOOD TASTE and 

DIABETIC LIVING magazines 
are now in stock.

PHONE 4666 3362    —    FAX 4666 3622
ALLORA  NEWS

crowding into the Railway Hotel dining room, and $760 raised 
on the night. Aside from supporting the Endeavour Foundation, 
the big attractions on the night were the array of cheeses from 
Cheese World at Goomeri, the wonderful wines from Yellowtail 
Wines and the ten gourmet sausage flavours to be sampled 
from Grant & Janette Lollbach’s award winning Allora Butchery.
Stay tuned for more news from the “Rally Girls”, and what will 
the HQ become… “Mellow Yellow”?

Glyn Rees

All general maintenance from the front gate to the back fence!

• Carpentry / Joinery	 • Plastering Repairs
• Kitchen Makeovers	 • Painting / Tiling
• Bathroom Makeovers	 • Gutter Cleaning

Handyman
WARWICK

th
e

NO JOB TOO SMALL

0413 121 460



ADVERTISER CLASSIFIEDSPh 4666 3128
Fax 4666 3822

Ph 4666 3128
Fax 4666 3822

ALLORA PHARMACY - WATCH REPAIRS - 
Batteries, Pins, Seals - Best Prices.

Phone 4666 3100

• CHURCH NOTICES • • FOR SALE •

• PUBLIC NOTICES •

• SERVICES •

• POSITIONS VACANT •

Uniting Church Allora
9.00am Sunday Services.

Enquiries phone 4666 3225.   All welcome.

B WEN THERAPY
46 Herbert Street, Allora

Carolyn  Crawford
Dip. Bowen Therapy

GIFT VOUCHERS AVAILABLE
Seniors Discount

4666 2258 or 0418 882 410
email carolyn.crawford@hotmail.com

Health fund 

rebates apply

Scots Presbyterian Church - Allora.
THIS SUNDAY AT ALLORA  - Service/Sunday School at 9.30am.

Wednesday Evenings - Bible Study at 7.30pm.
KIDS CLUB - 1st & 3rd Friday of each month for prep - 

grade 7. From 3.15pm - 5.00pm.
YOUTH GROUP - 2nd & 4th Friday of each month, 6.30pm - 

8.30pm.
MENS BREAKFAST - Last Saturday in each month, 7.30am.

LADIES BIBLE STUDY - Tuesdays, 10.00am - 11.00am.
Enquiries to Pastor Dennis Mooney 4666 3829.

A Warm Welcome to ALL.

ADVERTISER CLASSIFIEDSPh 4666 3128
Fax 4666 3822

Ph 4666 3128
Fax 4666 3822
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The Anglican Parish of Allora and Clifton
- Service Times

St Davids: Allora
	 Holy Communion:	 Sundays	 10.00am
	 Morning Prayer:	 Wednesdays	 10.00am
All Saints: Clifton
	 Holy Communion:	 Sundays	 8.00am

Baptisms, Confirmations, Weddings - by arrangement
"Seek the Lord while He may be found"

Locum - Rev. Barry Shields - Phone 4666 3343

SUPERDAN 2 FINE STEMMED, heavy round bales 
$55.00.                  Phone 4666 6251 or 0447 740 110

The Catholic Community of
ST. PATRICK’S, ALLORA

 1st SUNDAY at 9.00am, 2nd & 3rd SUNDAYS at 6.00pm.
2nd TUESDAY (at The Homestead), and 4th TUESDAY, at 9.30am.

LAYLED LITURGY, with Communion - 4th & 5th SUNDAYS at 
9.00am. Every FRIDAY morning at 9.30am.

SACRED HEART CHURCH - DEUCHAR -
MASS at 10.00am every 3rd SUNDAY.

Ecumenical Prayer Service every 2nd Monday at 7.00pm.

For Church Bookings/Parish enquiries, phone 4666 3377.
St Patrick’s Parish School (Prep - Yr. 7), enquiries 4666 3551.

• SOLUTIONS •

THIS WEEK’S
SUDOKU 

SOLUTION

Enthusiastic, Well Presented, Can Do Attitude?
Administration Assistant required at Clifton for

busy real estate office.
Phone or email for a Position Description 07 4612 3779

Please submit resume by 5.00pm, 6th May 2011,
via email vicki@cliftonrealestate.com.au

RED CROSS MULTIDRAW RESULTS - 1st, Jack 
Dalsanto; 2nd, Carmel May; 3rd, Rosemary 
Gwynne; 4th, Lloyd Frizzell. The Allora Branch of 
Red Cross wish to thank all persons for their 
support in the recent Easter Raffle.

LAWRENCE SPRINGBORG, M.P.,
Member for Southern Downs

will be available at the 
following venues on

THURSDAY, 5th MAY, 2011

WARWICK SHIRE BUILDING,
Herbert Street, Allora
9.00am until 10.00am

GOOMBURRA HALL
11.00am until 11.30am

To avoid delays, please telephone 1800 811 827 for an 
appointment.

• WANTED •
WANTED TO BUY - COPY OF "THE GOOMBURRA 
VALLEY" 1840-1988, by David Newton.

Phone Mark 0413 700 329

New Revised System for Allora 
Advertiser Online Classifieds

We have now introduced a new system for using the online 
Allora Advertiser Classifieds to replace the old system. Allora 
Advertiser Classifieds Online now operates on a membership 
basis. Instead of being charged a fee for every advert 
submitted, you can now choose to make a one time only 
payment of just $5.00 membership. Membership entitles you to 
have permanent access to the online Classifieds database 
where you may add or remove your own classifieds adverts 
from the comfort of your on home. Membership never expires 
and you may enter as many adverts as you like, as often as 
you like.

To become a member, come in to the Allora Advertiser office at 
53 Herbert Street, Allora, and fill out a membership form. Once 
your account has been created, you will receive an email with 
your password. You MUST have a valid working email 
address to use this service.

Everyone, including non-members can browse through the 
online classifieds at any time on the web at -

classifieds.alloraadvertiser.com
For any queries or suggestions relating to this service, please 

feel free to email classifieds@alloraadvertiser.com

• LOST & FOUND •
LOST - 1 MALE MINI FOXY, black & white and about 
16 months old. Lost in the Allora area.

Phone Judy on 4696 4150 or 0418 126 733

• ANNOUNCEMENTS •
In Memoriam…
MARY STRACHOTTA (formerly Whittaker), passed away 
30/04/2010.
	 God looked around his garden
	 and found an empty place,
	 He then looked down upon His earth
	 and saw your loving face.
	 It broke our hearts to lose you
	 but you did not go alone.
	 For part of us went with you
	 the day God called you home.
	 "Forever in our hearts"

Shaz, Graham, Holly, Katie, Keelan and Maddie

CONGRATULATIONS ALLORA…
Thanks to each and everyone who donated goods and who 
helped before, during and after the campdraft to make it such 
a great weekend. Well done.

Allora Show Soc. President, Shirley Cornhill.

Death Notice…
ENRIGHT, JOHN JOSEPH - Players and members requested 
to attend the funeral of John Enright, Life Member and Past 
President, as per family notice.
WRLFC President

Letter to the Editor…
Dear Sir,

Steven West's heavenly experience (The Allora Advertiser 
14/04/11) is not altogether unique. Most people have heard 
accounts of near death aberrative encounters. One thing is 
obvious, Stephen has certainly caught the attention of souls 
seeking truth on the heavenly afterlife. His book was sold out 
in Allora.
A mystery it may be for some but there is an abundance of 
information in scripture on this fascinating subject of man's 
state of unconscious sleep in death.
For this sober reality Stephen has a formula to ease the 
passage. Might I respectfully state that it's common knowledge 
in the western world that what we have celebrated last week 
was God's gospel solution to this universal and inevitable 
experience. It is wrapped up in 25 words of John 3:16. The 
Lord Jesus Christ died in guilty, sinful man's place, to provide 
eternal life to whosoever in faith receives this inestimable gift 
(freely). This is God's formula. No one, but no one, can provide 
a better 'piece of cake' formula. As Stephen referes to his death 
solution.
Stephen did not die for four days. Comatosed maybe. Biblical 
Lazarus suffered death also for 4 days and his remains were 
putrefying. That death was indeed genuine. Martha, Lazarus' 
sister, protested Jesus' interference to resurrect him, for he 
stank.
Simply Stephen, your account of securing heaven if it is not 
biblically based, is at the least deceptive, if not cruel to the 
vulnerably ignorant of the biblical truth. You have challenged 
God's formula of the way to heaven. This, I believe, you have 
done in honesty albeit ignorance of its import. May I recommend 
God's sure guide book, The Holy Bible. All relevant references 
are available by contacting this writer on 0420 562 814.

Bob Wood

Awaken the dreamer at 2011 Peace 
Festival 
Organisers of the 2011 Peace Festival are excited to announce 
the addition of an interactive “Awakening the Dreamer” 
workshop to this year’s Everybody Counts festival program.  
Ruth Power said that the purpose of the “Awakening the 
Dreamer ‐ Changing the Dream” symposium is an audacious 
one.  
“Through the symposium we are encouraging participants to 
bring forth an environmentally sustainable, spiritually fulfilling, 
socially‐just human presence on the planet,” Ms Power said.  
“This is a chance to take a step back and clearly see where we 
are in history and how we got here. You will gain a greater 
understanding for the interconnection of all things; you will 
connect to a sense of the role you play, and the importance of 
the community and people around you.”   
Facilitator Fiona O'Sullivan has been running the symposium 
for three years.  She invites participants to question the 
behaviours and beliefs that create and sustain a world view, 
which according to her, no longer reflect the best of our 
humanity.   
Ms O’Sullivan is one of a small group of qualified facilitator 
trainers in Australia and is a director of “The Guardianship 
Council for Be The Change Australia”, which supports and 
encourages the vision of the symposium.  She has encouraged 
a now thriving community of symposium facilitators across 
South East Queensland and Northern New South Wales.  
For more information on the “Awakening the Dreamer” 
symposium, to be held on Monday, May 2, contact Ruth Power 
at the Peace Festival office on 4661 5420 or email info@
peacefestival.org.au



Nick’s Back In 
Darling Downs 
Colours
Wattles Junior Rugby 
League Club Under 12 
fullback will again wear 
the red, white & blue of 
the Darling Downs 
Primary Schoolboys 
representative rugby 
league side in June, 
where he will play in the 
State Primary Schools 
Championships at 
Wynnum. Nick was a 
member of the Darling 
Downs Under 11 side that 

contested the famous “Vic Jenson Trophy” at Aspley last year, 
gaining valuable experience and know how in his first significant 
representative campaign.
Nick is the youngest son of Michael & Angela Van Der Poel of 
Allora, a family sharing close links with rugby league at grass 
roots level. Nick’s elder brother Justin plays in senior grades 
with Wattles, while his mother Angela is the Secretary of both 
Wattles Junior and Senior RL Clubs.
The St. Patrick’s School, Allora, Year 7 student has played club 
rugby league with Wattles since the age of six, and has also 
enjoyed and excelled as a member of Central Downs Zone 5 
Under 35 kg and Under 43 kg teams in recent years.
 After taking on the best 12 year olds Queensland has to offer 
in his Darling Downs colours from June 23rd – 29th, Nick then 
has the opportunity in the Central Downs Under 43 kg side in 
the 2011 Zone 5 Carnival held on his home league turf at 
Clifton’s Platz Oval from the 4th to the 8th of July.
Nick proved himself at the higher level last year when he won 
a “Vic Jensen” medallion as a “Player of Match” for Darling 
Downs in the Carnival finals series.
The 2011 Darling Downs Under 12 side play a two trial matches 
at Roma against South West Primary Schools on June 4th, and 
then back up with a game against Roma Schoolboys on June 
5th. In a final hit out before heading to the State Titles, they will 
play South Coast Schoolboys at Toowoomba on June 11th.

Glyn Rees

International football carnival 
promotes peace  
In the words of soccer great Christiano Ronaldo, “Football is 
the only thing in the world that can bring people together, that 
can even stop wars. It is only a sport but it has such power.”   
It is with this underpinning ethos that the Warwick District 
Football Association have organised their invitational football 
(soccer) carnival on Sunday May 1, as part of the 2011 
Warwick Peace Festival.   
Peace Festival organiser Ruth Power said that the carnival, 
international in flavour, is designed to foster friendship and 
harmony.  
“We achieve this by inviting club teams from rural and urban 
communities and different ethnic backgrounds to play a one 
day ‘friendly’ football carnival in Warwick,” Ms Power said.   
“The highly successful 2005, 2007 and 2009 carnivals attracted 
teams from Toowoomba, Brisbane, Stanthorpe and the Gold 
Coast and were the catalyst for many new friendships.”  
The Mayor of Warwick’s Japanese sister city, Kumiyama, has 
accepted an invitation from Warwick Mayor Ron Bellingham to 
attend the carnival as Kumiyama will again be sending a young 
men’s team to participate.   
Ms Power said that the carnival is also part of the Global Peace 
Games network of sporting events designed to promote global 
friendship and the culture of peace and nonviolence.   
“Football events like the 2011 Warwick carnival that are 
registerd with this network are supported by the United Nations 
and FIFA,” she said.  
The carnival schedule is a round robin event, with thirty minute 
games comprised of two fifteen minute halves. It is envisaged 
that there will be pools of teams, each with four teams. Each 
team will then have three games.   
For more information or to register for the carnival, call Mark 
Cary on 0407 359911 or email markjcary@yahoo.com.au.

The Allora Advertiser is giving you the chance to win a powerful new Australian 
adventure and thriller book which is bound to be a hit with lovers of “Raiders of 
the Lost Ark” and Dan Brown.
The book – “The Mayan Priest” – has 
been written by Sue Guillou and it takes 
readers on a huge adventure in modern 
South America and into the amazing 
ancient world of the Mayans. 
We have 3 copies of the book for you to try 

and win. You can find out more about “The Mayan Priest” by going to
www.sueguillou.com. 

To try and win one of our books, simply answer the following question:
Q. �On which continent did the Mayan civilisation exist?

A.   _ _ _ _ _    _ _ _ _ _ _ _
Cut out and drop this entry form into the entry box at the Allora Advertiser office. The first 3 correct entries drawn on 
Friday, 6th May 2011 will win a book. Winners will be notified by phone and published in the paper.

S
Your Name:_____________________

Your Phone:_____________________

Manhattan to play again at Warwick’s 
150th birthday bash
Much loved local band Manhattan will reform after 11 years as 
the headline act at the Warwick 150th Mayoral Gala Charity 
Dinner on Saturday May 28.
The band which was famous in the 1980s and 90s played all 
across the Darling Downs and in Brisbane and was the talk of 
the music scene at the height of their fame.
Lead singer Peter Tanner is excited about the upcoming 
performance, with proceeds from the dinner going to local 
charities.
Other entertainment at the Black Tie dinner will include 
historical trivia, a charity auction and dance acts.
“One-hundred-and-fifty year is a very important milestone for 
our community and I’m delighted to host this gala dinner dance 
to mark the occasion,” said Mayor Ron Bellingham.

“In yesteryear, the dinner dance was the social hub of the 
community, and we’re looking to revive that with an entertaining 
modern twist,” Cr Bellingham said.
“We’re putting that all to the benefit of the local community by 
donating proceeds to local charities.”
The dinner is proudly supported by Mission Australia 
Employment Solutions.
Anyone can book tickets to the gala dinner, but people are 
urged to get in quickly as fifty percent of the 30 available tables 
have already been booked.
Tickets are $90 per person and tables of 10 are available.  Call 
4661 0300 or visit Southern Downs Regional Council customer 
service counter at 64 Fitzroy Street Warwick to book your 
tickets.
There are a whole series of events celebrating Warwick’s 150th 
birthday between May 20 and May 29.
For details visit www.warwick150.com.

Enjoy a game soon!
Play competition 
Sundays or play a social 

game anytime with friends.

GOLF


